P.O. Box 800 Craig, Alaska 99921 Phone 907-826-2274 Fax 907-826-3016 craigschools.com

Chris Reitan, Superintendent

Betty Hall, Principal

# School Board Report Craig High School February 2022 Report

### **Current Enrollment**

9th	10th	11th	12th	Total
22	24	11	12	69

# **Curriculum & Instruction**

### Alaska Effective Instruction Conference

At the end of January, Mrs. Claus attended Alaska's Virtual RTI Conference. She was able to learn from some of the top professionals in the field. One of the highlights from the conference was learning from keynote speaker Stanford math professor Dr. Jo Boaler. Highlights were building procedural fluency, conceptual understanding, and supporting math students to persevere through academic struggle.

### Students as Teachers

Four CHS students assisted Mr. Jeffrey in teaching an adult welding class to seven participants from all of POW Island. Each student ran a welding station and adults rotated through stations which included: aluminum and steel MIG, aluminum TIG, oxy fuel cutting and brazing, SMAW 7018, 6011 rod, and plasma cutting.

### Counseling Updates

Ms. Riedel is beginning her work with the 8th graders on their transition to high school and has several visits scheduled at CMS. She is regularly visiting individually with the senior class to help them with post-secondary planning .We have two tests scheduled for this spring. The ASVAB will be held February 23, and the in-school SAT will be offered on April 13.

# Parent Teacher Conferences/Mid-Quarter Report Cards

Parent Teacher Conferences are scheduled for February 17-18. We hope to have high attendance and have encouraged parents who have COVID concerns to schedule a phone conference with our teachers via the Calendly link on the CHS website. The 3<sup>rd</sup> quarter ends on March 18<sup>th</sup>.

# **Activities and Events**

#### Alaska Nets

CHS will be hosting a screening of the film, Alaska Nets on Friday, March 4 at 6:30 PM in the CHS auditorium. General admission is \$7 and \$5 for elders. All proceeds go directly back to the activity accounts of the hosting student groups.

# Valedictorian and Salutatorian Selected

After 7 semesters CHS names their valedictorian and salutatorian, determined by the highest and second highest cumulative grade point averages.

Congratulations to Colin Rice our valedictorian, and Sierra Nelson, our salutatorian. We are proud of their hard work!

#### State ACDC Meet

Our Academic Decathlon team will be competing in the virtual state meet on February 18th and 19th. Due to Covid restrictions, the competition is virtual this year. The students have completed their essays. They will compete the subjective tests on Friday and Saturday morning and the speech and interviews will be Friday and Saturday afternoon. The awards banquet will be held on Sunday evening and will be livestreamed. We are very proud of our decathletes: Colin Rice, Greta Andrews, Sam Bass, Alissa Durgan, Ella Ebbighausen, Amiaya Hansen, Rogan Hanson, Brooke Williams, Kylie McCoy and Tanner Smith.

### **Basketball & Drumline**

Our basketball teams continue to stay active despite repeated setbacks due to cancelled games. They traveled to Wrangell last weekend, head to Metlaktla this weekend, and will host Klawock and Petersburg in the next two weeks. Despite some injuries and setbacks, they have kept their spirits up. Drumline continues to work hard to be ready to add spirit and pep to our home games, and they will travel with the teams to Metlakatla.

# **Spirit Events**

CHS held a spirit week and pep assembly to cheer on the teams as they

headed to Metlakatla February 17. Teams travelling include ACDC, boys' and girls' basketball teams, and the Drumline. We are also planning to do some minivoyage sessions in March while a large contingency of our student body attends the regional basketball tournament in Ketchikan.

# **Appreciations**

- ★ Thank you to Ms. Hughes for all her efforts in preparing ACDC for the state meet
- ★Thank you to Barb Schneider for assisting with Parent/Teacher conference preparations.
- ★ Thank you to Earl Jeffrey for facilitating opportunities for our students to use their welding knowledge in a real world capacity.
- ★ Thank you to Troy Thain for his continued effort to what's best for students in his capacity as AD.